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 City Council Meeting Minutes

 November 12, 2024
Present:  Susan Murre, Debbie Shepphard, Freda Jordan, Terri Brewer, Brandon 

Guests: Tamara and Darren Symons, Jake Sammons, Tanis Williams, Vivian Duling-El

Mayor called the meeting to order at 6:31pm.  

Susan gave the invocation.

Veterans Brandon Russell and Tanis Williams lead the Pledge of Allegiance.

The minutes from October were presented.  Debbie made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  Brandon seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

The financial statements for October 2024 were presented.  Freda made a motion to accept the financials as presented.  Brandon seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

The short term lease agreement between the City and Backwoods Piercing and Tattoos was discussed.  It was decided that the rent should be $100/month or 20% of the sales, whichever is greater.  The utilities will be charged at a flat $50/month.  Rent will be due by the second Tuesday of each month.  The lease will be revisited in May to help get a good sense of how it is going before the lease comes due in June. This was acceptable to Tamara and Darren.  Brandon made a motion to accept the lease agreement presented with the suggested changes.  Debbie seconded the motion. All in favor – motion carried.

Susan introduced Jake Sammons, who did the grade work on 1910, 1901/1902, and 1129.  He explained the graphs that he had drawn.  In his opinion, 1129 and 1901 were priority.  As it looks like the project of cleaning out the ditches will run more than $3000, bids will have to be secured.  

Susan gave an update on the CDBG road project.  They are due to start on December 16th.  

Susan gave an update on the street signs for 1910 and 1901.  After meeting with Joshua Sneed, the SRO, signs have been ordered for placement on those streets. She also presented the Ordinance from 1984 that Mayor Whisenhunt had signed making the speed limit on 1910 and 1901 20 MPH at all times.  This helped clarify whether the currently posed signs were just for during school hours or all of the time.

Susan also mentioned that she had contacted TXDOT about the possibility of getting permission from TXDOT to repair the potholes in the Fruitvale Store parking lot.  She is waiting to hear back on that.  It would go a long way in improving the store’s business.

Susan presented the quotes from last month and new ones for an AED.  After discussion, Freda made a motion to accept the quote 205704 from CardiacLife for $1423.67.  

Susan presented a preliminary budget for 2025.  This will give council time to go over it and see what we might want to tweak in December.  

Debbie brought up the idea of sending a survey to see what the residents want, whether it is for the park or what they would like to see in the City.  She will work on that this month and hopefully have something ready to send out in January.  

Brandon made a motion to adjourn.  Freda seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

___________________________ Susan Murre, Mayor 
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